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Emily Hedge, Planner III 
County of Napa 
1195 Third Street, Suite 210 
Napa, CA 94559 
 

Re: Piazza del Dotto Winery Use Permit Major Modification ─ Draft Mitigated Negative 
Declaration (MND)  

Dear Emily Hedge: 

Thank you for including the California Department of Transportation (Caltrans) in the 
environmental review process for the Piazza del Dotto Winery Use Permit Major 
Modification. The Local Development Review (LDR) Program reviews land use projects 
and plans to ensure consistency with our mission and state planning priorities. The 
following comments are based on our review of the May 2025 Draft MND.  

Please note this correspondence does not indicate an official position or approval by 
Caltrans on this project and is for informational purposes only. 

Project Understanding 
The proposed project includes modifications to expand operations for the existing 
Piazza del Dotto Winery, including construction of a new 10,500 square feet winery 
building to be used both for production and as a hospitality space, constructing a 
new portal for and increasing the square footage of the existing cave, adding five 
new parking spaces, and modifications to the existing hospitality building. The amount 
of annual production, full-time employees, appointments for tours and tastings, and 
annual on-site events are proposed to increase with the expanded operations. The 
project site is directly adjacent to and accessible from State Route 29. 

Travel Demand Analysis 
With the enactment of Senate Bill (SB) 743, Caltrans is focused on maximizing efficient 
development patterns, innovative travel demand reduction strategies, and 
multimodal improvements. For more information on how Caltrans assesses Vehicle 
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Miles Traveled (VMT) analysis for land use projects, please review Caltrans’ 
Transportation Impact Study Guide (link). 

The project VMT analysis and significance determination are undertaken in a manner 
consistent with the Office of Land Use and Climate Innovation’s (LCI) Technical 
Advisory. Per the MND, this project is found to have a less than significant VMT impact. 

Construction-Related Impacts 
Project work that requires movement of oversized or excessive load vehicles on State 
roadways requires a transportation permit that is issued by Caltrans. To apply, please 
visit Caltrans Transportation Permits (link). 

Prior to construction, coordination may be required with Caltrans to develop a 
Transportation Management Plan (TMP) to reduce construction traffic impacts to the 
State Transportation Network (STN). 

Equitable Access 
If any Caltrans facilities are impacted by the project, those facilities must meet 
Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) Standards after project completion. As well, the 
project must maintain bicycle and pedestrian access during construction. These 
access considerations support Caltrans’ equity mission to provide a safe, sustainable, 
and equitable transportation network for all users.  
 
Encroachment Permit 
Please be advised that any temporary or permanent work including traffic control that 
encroaches in, under, or over any portion of the State highway Rights-of-Way (ROW) 
requires a Caltrans-issued encroachment permit.  
 
The Office of Encroachment Permits requires 100% complete design plans and 
supporting documents to review and circulate the permit application package. The 
review and approval of encroachment projects is managed through the 
Encroachment Permits Office Process (EPOP) or the Project Delivery Quality 
Management Assessment Process (QMAP), depending on project scope, complexity, 
and completeness of the application. Please use the following resources to determine 
the appropriate review process: 
 

- TR-0416 Applicant’s Checklist (link)  
 

- Caltrans Encroachment Projects Processes – Information Video (link) 
 

- Flowchart, Figure 1.2 in Section 108, Overview of the Encroachment Review 
Process, of Chapter 100 – The Permit Function, Caltrans Encroachment Permit 
Manual (link) 

 

https://dot.ca.gov/-/media/dot-media/programs/transportation-planning/documents/sb-743/2020-05-20-approved-vmt-focused-tisg-a11y.pdf
https://dot.ca.gov/-/media/dot-media/programs/transportation-planning/documents/sb-743/2020-05-20-approved-vmt-focused-tisg-a11y.pdf
https://dot.ca.gov/-/media/dot-media/programs/transportation-planning/documents/sb-743/2020-05-20-approved-vmt-focused-tisg-a11y.pdf
https://dot.ca.gov/-/media/dot-media/programs/transportation-planning/documents/sb-743/2020-05-20-approved-vmt-focused-tisg-a11y.pdf
https://dot.ca.gov/programs/traffic-operations/transportation-permits
https://forms.dot.ca.gov/v2Forms/servlet/FormRenderer?frmid=DOTTR0416
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=iCcUWEw76u0
https://dot.ca.gov/programs/traffic-operations/ep/ep-manual
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The permit approval typically takes less than 60 days, but may take longer depending 
on the project scope, size, complexity, completeness, compliance with applicable 
laws, standards, policies, and quality of the permit package submitted. Projects 
requiring exceptions to design standards, exceptions to encroachment policies, or 
external agency approvals may need more time to process. 
 
To obtain more information and download the permit application, please visit Caltrans 
Encroachment Permits (link).  
 
Thank you again for including Caltrans in the environmental review process. Should 
you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact Luana Chen, 
Transportation Planner, via LDR-D4@dot.ca.gov. For future early coordination 
opportunities or project referrals, please visit Caltrans LDR website (link) or contact LDR-
D4@dot.ca.gov. 
 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
 

 
YUNSHENG LUO 
Branch Chief, Local Development Review 
Office of Regional and Community Planning 

c:  State Clearinghouse 
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